
 

 

LEGAL NOTICE 

STATE OF OHIO 

OHIO DEPARTMENT OF MEDICAID 

 

Pursuant to section 1902(a)(13)(A) of the Social Security Act, the director of the Ohio 

Department of Medicaid (department) gives final notice of the department's modification 

of provisions relating to the reimbursement of intermediate care facilities for individuals 

with intellectual disabilities (ICF/IIDs) participating in the Medicaid program.   

 

An initial notice was issued in June 2021 to inform the public of proposed changes in 

reimbursement to ICF/IIDs for Medicaid services.  This final notice reflects the result of 

the public and legislative processes.  

 

Due to changes recently enacted by the State legislature, effective July 1 2021, ICF/IIDs 

will be reimbursed for services rendered to Medicaid recipients in state fiscal year 2022 

(FY22) as follows: 

 

• For existing ICF/IIDs - ICF/IID rates for all ICF/IIDs participating in the 

Medicaid program on June 30, 2021 will increase by 2% over the Medicaid 

per diem rate in effect for the ICF/IID on June 30, 2021; and  

• For new and incoming ICF/IIDs - New and incoming ICF/IID providers 

participating in the Medicaid program on or after July 1, 2021, shall receive 

a rate of $357.89 in FY22, which is a 2% increase over last fiscal year’s 

statewide average rate of $350.87.  

If, as an interested party, you need further information regarding the rates for a specific 

ICF-IID under these methodologies, you may contact Ashley Mckinney, Medicaid Health 

System Administrator, Ohio Department of Developmental Disabilities Division of 

Residential Resources, at ashley.mckinney@dodd.ohio.gov, or Amy Eaton, Medicaid 

Health Administrator, Ohio Department of Medicaid at Amy.Eaton@medicaid.ohio.gov. 
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